
December 27, 2016 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14th ALD. DIST. - FILE #161145 

 REMOVE WINTER PARKING RESTRICTION ON THE 

 SOUTH SIDE OF EAST STEWART STREET FROM 

 SOUTH HILBERT STREET TO SOUTH ALLIS STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to remove the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional parking could 

be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



December 27, 2016 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14th ALD. DIST. - FILE #161145 

 REMOVE WINTER PARKING RESTRICTION ON THE 

 SOUTH SIDE OF EAST SMITH STREET FROM 

 SOUTH HOWELL AVENUE TO SOUTH KINNICKINNIC AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to remove the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional parking could 

be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



December 27, 2016 

 

Honorable Khalif J. Rainey 

Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 7th ALD. DIST. - FILE #161145 

 REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

 NORTH 35TH STREET FROM WEST NASH STREET TO 

 WEST CAPITOL DRIVE; AND ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

 WEST TOWNSEND STREET FROM NORTH 35TH STREET 

 TO NORTH 37TH STREET; AND ON WEST MELVINA STREET 

 FROM NORTH 35TH STREET TO NORTH 36TH STREET 

 

 REMOVE 30 MINUTE PARKING ON WEST VIENNA AVENUE 

 FROM NORTH 35TH STREET TO NORTH 36TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Rainey: 

 

We previously covered the parking restriction on the above-captioned streets on a trial basis. This 

trial has been in effect for a substantial time period and we have not received any complaints. 

Therefore, we recommend a permanent removal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



December 27, 2016 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 13th ALD. DIST. - FILE #161145 

 REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING 7:00 AM TO 7:00 PM 

 EXCEPT SUNDAY AND PERMIT ON SOUTH 15TH PLACE 

 FROM WEST EUCLID AVENUE TO WEST OHIO AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

We previously covered the two-hour parking restriction on South 15th Place from West Euclid 

Avenue to West Ohio Avenue on a trial basis. This trial has been in effect for a substantial time 

period and we have not received any complaints. Therefore, we recommend a permanent removal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



December 27, 2016 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3rd ALD. DIST. - FILE #161145 

 INSTALL NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE NORTH SIDE 

 OF EAST BRADY STREET FROM NORTH FARWELL AVENUE 

 TO A POINT 150 FEET EAST 

 

 REMOVE NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE NORTH SIDE 

 OF EAST BRADY STREET FROM NORTH FARWELL AVENUE 

 TO A POINT 60 FEET EAST THEREOF AT ANY TIME 

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



December 27, 2016 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3rd ALD. DIST. - FILE #161145 

 REMOVE NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

 EAST HAMILTON STREET FROM THE WEST CURB LINE 

 OF NORTH WARREN AVENUE TO A POINT 70 FEET WEST 

 THEREOF, AT ANY TIME 

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from your office to provide additional on-street parking 

in this area. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional parking could 

be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



December 27, 2016 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8th ALD. DIST. - FILE #161145 

 REMOVE NO PARKING ON SOUTH 33RD COURT FROM 

 A POINT 225 FEET NORTH OF WEST ROUNDHOUSE ROAD 

 TO A POINT 150 FEET NORTH THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

In conjunction with the relocation of the Falk/Rexnord driveway on this section of roadway the 

above-captioned parking restriction is no longer needed to improve traffic flow and accessibility for 

trucks to their plant. Therefore, we recommend its permanent removal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



December 27, 2016 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12th ALD. DIST. - FILE #161145 

 REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

 WEST WINDLAKE AVENUE FROM SOUTH 16TH STREET 

 TO SOUTH 19TH STREET FROM 2:00 AM TO 6:00 AM 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

In conjunction with the placement of West Windlake Avenue from South 16th Street to South 20th 

Street on the through-highway night parking exception list, we recommend the removal of the 

above-captioned parking restriction to increase overnight parking on the roadway. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



December 27, 2016 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 10th ALD. DIST. - FILE #161145 

 NIGHT PARKING EXCEPTION ON WEST ROOSEVELT DRIVE 

 FROM NORTH 54TH STREET TO NORTH 60TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above-captioned location to the through highway night 

parking exception list. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



December 27, 2016 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. 

Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 5th ALD. DIST. - FILE #161145 

 NIGHT PARKING EXCEPTION ON WEST GRANTOSA DRIVE 

 FROM WEST APPLETON AVENUE TO NORTH 92ND STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above-captioned location to the through highway night 

parking exception list. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



December 27, 2016 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez. 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12th ALD. DIST. - FILE #161145 

 NIGHT PARKING EXCEPTION ON WEST WINDLAKE AVENUE 

 FROM SOUTH 16TH STREET TO SOUTH 20TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above-captioned location to the through highway night 

parking exception list. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 


